
 

www.subsidenceadvisory.nsw.gov.au | ABN 81 913 830 179 

 
 

 

Dear Jack, 

Kurri Kurri Lateral Pipeline Project (SSI-22338205). our ref: EBA22-00104 

This letter provides Subsidence Advisory NSW’s comments on the above project.  

Sections of the proposed gas pipeline route are located within a declared mine subsidence district, 
and in areas where significant and varying subsidence risks have been identified.  

Subsidence Advisory NSW have advised APA group at a meeting 22 June 2021 that a sufficiently 
detailed geotechnical investigation is required to determine the type and level of risk present, and 
appropriate engineering controls required to mitigate each identified risk.  

APA group provided Subsidence Advisory with three desktop geotechnical assessments for our 
review on 31 October 2022 and have indicated an investigation drilling program is currently being 
carried out.  

Subsidence Advisory NSW will be able to provide advice on conditions of consent for the project 
following our review and acceptance of the above.  APA group have indicated that they intend to 
submit the relevant geotechnical assessment reports that incorporate borehole investigation results 
sometime in early December. 

If you would like more information, please contact Subsidence Advisory NSW on 4908 4300 or 
subsidencedevelopment@customerservice.nsw.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Kieran Black 
Technical Specialist 

7 November 2022 
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